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MEDIA RELEASE
Wednesday, 16 October 2019
Cobras must stamp out bad behaviour
Marion Council will offer the Cove Cobras Football Club a 12-month licence to use their Hallett Cove clubrooms provided they adhere to strict conditions around behaviour and use of the venue.

Included will be a requirement they acknowledge in writing that some of their members exhibited intimidating and unwelcoming behaviour, and work with Council to ensure it does not reoccur.

Last night Council held a Special General Council Meeting where it rescinded the previous motion to end the Cobras’ tenancy of the Cove Sports and Community Club on 25 October.

CEO Adrian Skull said the club will now be offered a lifeline in exchange for adhering to new conditions of use and acknowledging the behavioural issues.

“The Cobras will be offered a restricted licence to use the sports club until 1 October 2020, but first they must acknowledge the inappropriate behaviours of their members,” Mr Skull said.

“The club must also express a willingness to work with Council to ensure the behaviour does not reoccur.”

Mr Skull said Council will have the right to terminate the Cobras’ licence if any further instances occur of inappropriate, sexist or intimidating behaviour.

“Cove Sports and Community Club is a family-friendly facility and we want everyone using it to feel safe and welcome,” Mr Skull said.

The Cobras must also:

· Notify Council of any complaints the club has received and that they be properly investigated.

· Agree to new arrangements around access to the bar, main clubrooms, function room and change rooms. Included will be restrictions around sale of alcohol on game days for men’s A grade matches.

· Submit a plan around responsible consumption of alcohol.

· Invite a Council liaison officer to attend all committee meetings.

Council would also offer support to the Cobras in expelling any unruly members from their club.

Mr Skull said: “A review would occur in July next year on whether the Cobras were meeting their obligations. This would involve submissions from other clubs that use the facility.”

“We want the Cobras to be a successful club and change its culture.”

The Cove Sports and Community Club has six sporting clubs and 1500 members, including about 400 from the Cobras.

Mr Skull said Council had repeatedly spoken to the Cobras about poor behaviour since taking over the management of the venue in January this year.

“Council took the extreme action to end the Cobras tenancy as result of extreme behaviour by some senior members,” Mr Skull said.

“We want the Cobras to meet modern community standards of behaviour.”

Council passed a resolution last month to end the club’s tenancy after a two-month independent investigation prompted by multiple complaints about the Cobras.

Contact: Craig Clarke Unit Manager Communications, 0434 600 637
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